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Circular SP ED 22/03
Circular to Boards of Management and Principal Teachers of National Schools

Allocation of Resources for Pupils with Special Needs in Primary Schools
The Department of Education and Science has received a number of enquiries concerning the allocation of resources for pupils with special needs in primary schools for the coming school year and in particular in relation to the position of new entrants commencing in schools next September.

The Department will be issuing a comprehensive circular on special needs early in September. In the meantime, notwithstanding the fact that schools are closed, the Department is issuing this interim communication in the light of the enquiries received.

During the course of the Summer period, the Department is giving a priority to the processing of applications for new entrants. Subject to receipt of the supporting documentation, it is intended to issue decisions on these new entrant cases in the week beginning 18 August. Allocations will initially be on a temporary basis pending review of the overall level of resources available to schools.

To facilitate the processing of these new entrant applications schools, unless they have already done so, should forward the supporting professional reports to:

The National Educational Psychological Service,

Frederick Court,  24/27 North Frederick Street,

Dublin 1.

Envelopes should be marked “New Entrants” – with the school roll number and county also listed.

The procedures for processing applications, other than those in respect of new entrants, received between 14 February 2003 and 31 August 2003, will be dealt with in the circular referred to above to be issued in September.  Supporting professional documentation relating to those applications will be required to be sent to:

Special Education Section,

Department of Education and Science,

Cornamaddy,  Athlone,

Co. Westmeath.

Envelopes should be marked “SER Team” – with the school roll number and county also listed.

L. Hughes

Principal Officer





August, 2003.

